PRM-72-6 (74FR09178)

Comments, Rulemaking

From:

Site Administrator [action@ucsusa.org] on behalf of Jennifer Taylor

[marilynthecat@hellokitty.com]

Sent:

Monday, May 18, 2009 5:18 PM

To: Subject:

Rulemaking Comments

Docket # PRM 72-6 (Reduce Vulnerability of Stored Nuclear Waste)

DOCKETED USNRC

May 18, 2009

June 18, 2009 (2:29pm)

OFFICE OF SECRETARY RULEMAKINGS AND ADJUDICATIONS STAFF

Nuclear Regulatory Commissioners

Dear Commissioners,

I am writing to encourage the NRC to take steps to increase the security and safety of nuclear waste stored at civilian nuclear reactor sites, which remains unacceptably vulnerable to a terrorist attack or accident. The EPA has been coordinating with other agencies to obtain the data required by the Clean Air Act to determine the clean air risks of increased ethanol blending. But the testing will not be completed in time to review it for this request. In addition, the EPA has been

studying the full lifecycle global warming pollution impact of biofuels as part of the Renewable Fuel Standard implementation process.

It would therefore be premature to approve a waiver for increased ethanol use before a thorough analysis of the public health and environmental impacts of ethanol are completed and brought to the public.

With the Obama administration committed to a regulatory system informed by science, I urge you to follow these principles and reject this request. I urge the EPA, instead, to focus on a comprehensive plan to protect public health and air quality, while reducing global warming pollution from biofuels.

Sincerely,

Ms. Jennifer Taylor 2465 Gravel Springs Rd Buford, GA 30519-5230